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        Issue 58 

 

  
The Memorial Church 

of St. Luke, 
the Beloved Physician 

 
1946 Welsh Road 

Philadelphia, PA  19115 
215.969.3645 (office) 

   stlukesoffice1946@gmail.com 
www.memorialchurchofstlukes.org 
 

SUNDAY SERVICE  
     

   10:45 a.m. Church School 
11:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist  

with music 
Followed immediately by 

refreshments and fellowship in 
the parish hall. 

 

Weekly Schedule 
 

Thrift Store 

Sundays 12:30 – 2:30 PM  
in the church hall 

 

Yoga 

Saturdays 10:00 – 11:00 AM 
(outside- weather permitting) 

 

AA 

Monday – Friday 1:00 p.m. 
Tuesday 7:00 p.m. 
in the church hall 

 
 

Contemplative Prayer 

(suspended for the present) 
 
 

Celtic Eucharist with Healing 

(suspended for the present) 
 
 

Irish Dance Classes 

Thursdays 5:00 – 7:00 p.m.  
in the church hall 

 What you are seeking is seeking 
you--Rumi 

The Sufi poet Rumi reminds us that our life 
is not separate from God, no matter how 

much we may think we are unique 
individuals. In fact even our seeking owes 
to God. The desire we have for God and 
our seeking for God’s presence in our life 

is the result of our intuition that God is 
seeking us. But what can it possibly mean 

for God to be seeking us? 
 

According to the author of Genesis 
immediately after Adam and Eve at the 
forbidden fruit, God was walking in the 

garden in the cool of the evening and God 
called to Adam “Where are you?” Adam 

replied “I heard you walking in the garden, 
and I was afraid because I was naked; so I 
hid myself.” This exchange between God 
and Adam is instructive because it shows 
us that our sense of unworthiness—our 

shame—causes us to try to hide ourselves 
from God. Perhaps some of us are so 

successful that we do not even hear God 
calling to us “Where are you?” But I am 

convinced that God does call each of us, 
and what’s more, God is willing to cover 

our nakedness—that sense of shame—just 
as he prepared clothing for Adam and Eve. 

Our weakness and nakedness does not 
offend God, but God covers our sins and 
our weakness because God knows that it 
troubles us and God wants us to be free 
from the burden and bondage of sin and 

shame. 
 

  
All Saints 

Episcopal Church  
of Rhawnhurst 

 
1811 Loney Street 
Philadelphia, PA  

19111 
215.342.6310 (office) 

Email: allsaintsrh@gmail.com 
www.allsaintsrhawnhurst.net 
 

SUNDAY SERVICES    
 
9:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist, 

Rite II, with music 
 

Followed immediately by 
refreshments and 
fellowship in the 

undercroft. 
 
 

Weekly Schedule 
 

Handicrafters 

Fridays at 9:30 a.m. 
in the undercroft.  All are 
welcome for arts, crafts, 

and fun. 
 

Al-Anon 

Wednesdays 7-8:30 p.m. 
in the undercroft.  Open 

Meeting for Adults. 
 

St. Paul’s Anglicans 

Sundays 11 a.m.–1 p.m. 
 

Bhutanese Community 
English as 2nd Language 

Friday and 
Saturday mornings 

 
Bayit Abba Adonia 

Thursdays  6 – 8:00 p.m. 
Sundays  1:30 – 4:00 p.m. 

 

mailto:stlukesoffice1946@gmail.com
http://www.memorialchurchofstlukes.org/
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Message from the Rector (continued) 
 
The Genesis story is instructive also because it underscores the point that Rumi was making; namely 
that God is always seeking after us. However, while we seek God because without God we are 
incomplete, God seeks us because God loves us and God understands that we cannot flourish apart 
from God’s presence. During the year to come, may we seek God and may we realize that in our 
seeking for God we have the assurance that God is seeking for us, loving us and watching over us. 
 
A happy, healthy and blessed New Year to all of you! 
 
God bless! 
Father Tim 
 
 

Message from St. Luke’s Rector’s Warden                                    
 
As I look back and reflect on 2017, I feel truly blessed to be a part of the St. Luke’s Family! 
 
Again in 2017, we as a church family brought the magic of Christmas to 3 families in need.  As you 
will read in this edition of the ARK, we wrapped over 150 gifts and donated food baskets to each of 
the families.  Santa even stopped by and was there on one of the deliveries to ensure the magic of 
Christmas will be remembered by these families for a lifetime.  I would like to thank each and every 
one that donated gifts, donated time wrapping and those that delivered the gifts to the families.  
  
Throughout the year, we supported the Fundraising Committee with their events and raised a lot of 
money for St. Luke’s.  As a church community, we continued to build fellowship whiling reaching out 
within our community.  Thank you to Joann and Dee for heading the Health Mission - the Blood Drive 
was a success and helped raise awareness for the need of blood in the U.S. while saving many lives 
with the blood that was donated.  The Thrift Store had another wonderful year and the Liberian 
Dinner …A HUGE SUCCESS with delicious food and a lot of dancing!  St. Luke’s held its first 
Dramatic and Comical Reading event, hosted by Joe Hanis.  A fabulous night showcasing those 
talents of our very own St. Luke’s members!   Thank you to Pam, Lisa-Jo and Rita for getting the 
Cookbooks ready for sale…we continue the cookbook sale as we start off 2018.  Cookbooks are $20 
with over 140 pages of recipes!  Caroline and Rosa continue to host Spiritual Cinema while Rita 
coordinates Book Club.  Thank you ladies for your continued commitments of your time and talent.  
 
As we begin the new year, we need to continue to reach out within our community and show as 
many people as possible, just how wonderful and special of a place St. Luke’s is.  Please take the 
time to welcome new comers and visitors each week, taking the time to chat with them at Coffee 
Hour.  Weekly attendance is extremely important.  We count on everyone to attend Sunday liturgy 
and participate as much as possible in the events held throughout the year.  Please take your 
Stewardship Commitment seriously.  Whether monetary or your donation of your time and talents, it’s 
critical in the growth of our parish. 
 
Happy 2018 to each and every one! 
 
Cheerfully in Christ, Colleen 
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THOSE WHO SERVE at St. Luke’s 
 

 January 7  January 14 January 21 January 28 

Chalice Bearer Jim  John B. Joann Deneen 

Acolytes 
JoAnn, Dee, Joe, 
Emma, Ashlee 

JoAnn, Dee, Joe, 
Emma, Ashlee 

JoAnn, Dee, Joe, 
Emma, Ashlee 

JoAnn, Dee, Joe, 
Emma, Ashlee 

Readers Glenn Caroline Joe H. Rita 

Prayers of the 
People 

John B. John B. John B. John B. 

Ushers Doug & Karen John & Genevieve Jim & Colleen Tom & Rosa 

Altar Guild Pam & Genevieve Pam & Carol K. Caroline & Cindy Pam & Lois 

Coffee Hour 
John & Joan, Jackie, 

Gee & Maeshen 
Mike & Pam, Aurelia, 

Carol K. 

Herb, Rose, Rita, Trudy 
& Doreen, Alan & 

Peggy 

Genevieve, Marge & 
Karl, Glenn, Lorraine, 

Gail T. 

Counters John L. John B. John B. Tom 

Church School Pam & Maeshen No Church School Pam & Maeshen No Church School 

 
 

 

Those Who Serve at All Saints 

 Chalice Bearer Reader 

January 7 Diane Cairns Joanne Fulforth 

January 14 Diane Cairns Dawn Bachman 

January 21 Diane Cairns Sebrom Morris 

January 28 Diane Cairns Diane Cairns 
 
 
 

 

Church Attendance, Receipts, and Disbursements 
Memorial Church of St. Luke 

 

 

November 

5 

November 

12 

November 

19 

November 

26 

Total 
 

Receipts $6470.30 $3032.00 $4931.51 $4182.30 $18,616.11 

Expenditures                                                 $18,673.38 

Attendance 60 59 65 89  
 

 
 

 

Altar Flowers Memorials 

Each Sunday there are two bouquets of flowers placed on the altar in 
memory or in honor of loved ones.  If you are interested in having flowers in 

memory or in honor of someone dear to you, please fill in the Flower 
Memorial card and return it to the church office or place it in the offering 

plate. Cards are found in the back of the church. 
The date of remembrance can be the date of birth or death or an 

anniversary etc.  Your flowers will be recognized on the Sunday closet to this 
date. 

Regular Flower Memorial is $25.00. 
Permanent Flower Memorial is one donation of $300. 

                                                                                     -Thank you, Carol 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

Ark Submissions – Please send any articles or news that you would like included in the Ark to the Church 
Secretary at stlukesoffice1946@gmail.com and Colleen Szczur at cszczur@verizon.net no later than noon 
on Tuesday, January 23rd; the February Ark will be emailed and in church mailboxes by Sunday, January 
28th. 
 
Church Envelopes – Please be sure to pick up your 2018 offering envelopes.   They are in the Narthex at All 
Saints and in the back of the church on the pew at St. Luke’s. 
 
All Saints Carillon Memorials – If you would like to remember your loved ones, you can sponsor the Carillon 
Hymns for $10 for one month.  The names of your loved ones will be featured on a sign located on the landing 
of the church on the Frontenac Street side.  See Diane or Bill if interested. 
 
Responding To Hurricanes – Episcopal Relief & Development invites you to join in prayer and support for 
communities affected by the terrible storms. You can make a donation on line at 
support.episcopalrelies.org/hurricane-relief or mail checks to Episcopal Relief and Development PO Box 
7058  Merrifield VA 22116-7058 
 
Navigating Your Healthcare Journey Workshops – Hosted by St Andrew’s in-the-Field Episcopal Church.  
A series of FREE workshops to help individuals and their families learn what to expect when dealing with a 
critical illness and begin to answer the questions you may have about the process.  Visit 
holyredeemer.ticketleap.com/navigating-your-healthcare/  or contact Holy Redeemer Health System at 1-
800-818-4747 for more information. 
 
Healing Yoga Saturdays – Saturdays at 10 am and lasts only an hour. 
 
Coffee Hour – Volunteers needed on Teams #3 and #5.  Please see John Litzke if you are interested. 
 
Viridian is an energy supplier that provides electricity to you as an alternative to PECO. You can pay a low 
rate for electricity and benefit St. Luke’s at the same time.  See Joe or Lydia Hanis for information, call Joe at 
215-582-6128, or get more information at the web site: www.viridian.com/stlukesbustleton.   
 
Feast Of Justice – Please help us in continuing our support of the Feast of Justice food bank by 
donating breakfast cereal or making a financial contribution.  Cereal should be placed in the collection box in 
the hall, and checks should be payable to St. Luke’s, with a note on the memo line, “food bank”. NOTE: We 
are also requesting empty egg cartons. 
 
Vestry Meetings –  St. Luke’s meeting to be held Monday, January 8th.  All Saints meeting will be held 
Monday, January 15th. 
 
Reiki – Held every Fourth Saturday of each month.  Reiki Level 2 begins Saturday, January 27th 9-10am.  
Reiki Healing Circle 10-12pm. 
 

 

 

CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT FUND 
 

St. Luke’s and All Saints are facing considerable expenses in the near future to maintain our 
buildings and grounds.  The Vestry is asking each family that is able to contribute to the 

Capital Improvement Fund to help offset some of these costs. 
St Lukes: asking for $25 per quarter ($100 annually) 

All Saints: asking for $10 per month 
(of course, anything you are able to give is greatly appreciated) 

 

mailto:stlukesoffice1946@gmail.com
mailto:cszczur@verizon.net
tel:215-582-6128
http://www.viridian.com/stlukesbustleton
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All Saints – January 
4 Mike McVey 11 Andrew Young 23 Vincent Elia 29 Mary O. Morris 

5 Nadine Elia 21 Stephen York, Sr. 26 Luke Lamoree   

5 Marie York 21 Jennifer Zekas 27 Paul Elia, Jr.   

5 Nicholas Domanico 22 Irene Elia 28 Paul Elia, III   

St. Luke – January 

 
1 Sophia Park 14 Nathan Sharkey 21 Ryan Gardner 25 Patricia Cellini  

8 Ruth Ann Nichols 17 Matthew Hair 21 Aleene Curtis 28 Dick Jackson 

13 Deneen Raysor 20 Gertrude Morgan 22 Karl Sharples 30 Christopher Guilana 

14 Karen Kenny 20 Lee Kostic 22 Joan desGarennes 30 Victor Kaufold III 

 
 
 

 

 

                 All Saints, Rhawnhurst 

Mark Bradley Merle Hirschman Tom McGuigan 

Charles Cahall Edward Horger Fr. Jim Morris 

Estelle Cahall Massa Hunder Veronica Sirirani 

Richard Craig Johnny Karpeh Maryette Wesley 

Regina Domanico Noai Karpeh Fr. Lloyd Winter 

Sandra Gillie Denise Lalka Brooke Yeager 

Fr. Tim Griffin Janice Leiby Jack York 

 
Ceceily Hena Doris Masters Ruth DuKuly 

 
 

 

           St. Luke’s  

 

Elaine Woods Don Castagna Edna Wilkinson Alan Wilkinson 
Louise Cavaliere Renato Cavaliere Nancy M. Wright Fr. Tim 
Joan Litzke Walburta Nelson Llyn Carter Laure Padian 
Marcellina Baker Gregory Park JoAnn Runewicz Barbara Kaufold 
R Lee Kostic Bob Carter John Lang Bruce Sholley 
Jackie Oxenford Charlene Segal Meaghan Kriss June Mueller 
Patricia Cellini Don Shifflett Aurelia Thorpe Thomas Duncavage 
Lina Sharkey Caroline Cotugno Ruth Fischer Rosa Michnya 
Luan Curtis Bruce O. Ann 
Crystal Lucy Pat Vernon 
Evie Sam Debbie Joan 
Janine Karen Rod Frandforta Family 
Kiristen Nathan Phyllis Betsy 
Marvine Susanne Janet Linda 
Pricilla Bruce David Angelina 
Marge Mae Jean Joie 
 Police, Fire & Emergency Medical Responders; Recipients of 

Joshua Woods’ organs, people affected by Hurricanes & 
Earthquakes 

 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=0ahUKEwiM35PFsdXOAhWDpx4KHW41C5sQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fthetomatos.com%2Ffree-clipart-23841%2F&bvm=bv.129759880,d.dmo&psig=AFQjCNGhalIb-Ypm9iTXWHeLvhtqsbqn3Q&ust=1471967670280274
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News from All Saints 
 
Message from Sebrom Morris 
 
REFLECTIONS 
For my last 2017 ARK Article, I deem it expedient to merely reflect upon submissions for the period 
January thru November 2017. 
 
O Splendor of God’s glory, help us to bear our daily load. Let Jesus Christ be praised as morning 
glory fills the skies. Let us seek first the Kingdom of God by Living not for ourselves; but, for the 
Christ that is in us, for by so doing we shall know the Truth and the truth shall set us FREE! 
 
Let us as Christians learn to love, respect and accept all persons as equal for in Christ there is no 
East nor West, North nor South; but, just one great fellowship of LOVE. 
 
It is of utmost that neighbors know, trust, respect and like each other as this shall definitely culminate 
into a PEACEFUL neighborhood, community, town, city, county, state, country and eventually, 
WORLD. 
 
As Christian parents, We must continue to strive to let children be children by training them in the 
way they should go so that when they grow old they shall NOT DEPART FROM IT. 
 
COUNT YOUR MANY BLESSINGS; NAME THEM ONE BY ONE AND IT WILL SURPRISE YOU 
WHAT THE LORD HAS DONE! 
 
NOW LET US ALL THANK GOD WITH OUR HEARTS AND HANDS ********VOICES******** 
 

 

Cook Books For Sale 
 

Cooks Books are now available for purchase! 
Over 180 pages of recipes 

 
Buy your copy today before they are all gone! 

 

 

 

St. Luke’s Thrift Store Update 
Our Thrift Store had a wonderful 2017!  Because of your gracious 

donations, the store raised $15,573.60 this past year while several of the 
customers were welcomed at Sunday liturgy throughout the year.  

 
In addition to the funds raised to help with many needed repairs at St. 
Luke’s, the store has helped within the community allowing many to 

purchase items they need at prices that keep them within their budgets and 
the store has reached out with support to many other missions within our 

neighborhoods. 
 

 Thank you to those that donated their time and talent by volunteering.  As 
the store continues to grow and get busier, we are need of volunteers.  

Please sign up to help at the store.  2 hours of your time once a month, can 
make a difference in many lives! 
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Dates For Your Calendar 
 
January 27th          Reiki Level 2 9-10am,  Healing Circle 10-12pm 
April   2018            Penny Party (All Saints) 
May   2018             Ham & Turkey Dinner (All Saints) 
 
Thrift Store           Open EVERY Sunday 12:30-2:30pm (st. Luke’s) 
 

(More information on each event to come…) 

 
 

 

 

Fleece Blanket Drive 
We will be collecting fleece blankets to benefit Cancer patients at Aria Hospital in 

Torresdale, beginning in January and continuing through mid March. 
 

 Cancer patients are often cold during their treatments and are always very 
appreciative of receiving a warm blanket. 

 
 Please leave your donations in the designated bin located in the church hall, or give 

them to either Caroline, Barbara, or Nancy. ( FYI - CVS Pharmacy frequently runs 
good deals on these blankets.)  

 
It is our pleasure to continue with this important ministry. Your donations are greatly 

appreciated. 
Submitted By: Caroline Cotugno 

 

 
 

Spiritual Cinema and 
Discussion 

 

 
 

Friday, January 19th 
7pm in the Parish Hall 

 

Submitted By: Rosa Michnya 
 

SPIRITUAL CINEMA PRESENTS 
“3 Short Documentaries” 

“The Whisperer” takes us to a village healer in Western Ukraine and 
“excites a spark of hope and possibility found in ancient healing ways,” 
according to the description of this 30 min. short doc. from Spiritual 
Cinema Circle.   

 
Also featured are “Hardwood”—a documentary on Harlem 

Globetrotter Mel Davis and “the healing bonds between fathers and 
sons” (29 mins.)  Finally, “Speechless” (22 mins.) is about the courage 
of a young man with Cerebral Palsy who, for his own secret reasons, 
takes a speech class, but “there is more to this mystery than first meets 
the eye, and the film ends up revealing a much deeper lesson,” Spiritual 
Cinema Circle says. 

 
Free organic popcorn and iced tea as always, with a discussion to 

follow the films.  Good will offerings benefit St. Luke’s.  Take some time 
for yourself in the New Year to enjoy some unusual and healing films 
with your good friends! 
 

ά²ŀǘŜǊ ƳŜŜǘǎ ǿŀȄΣ incantations are whispered, and Χ life is altered 
forever.   Bringing us the sights, sounds and people of a unique and 

ōŜŀǳǘƛŦǳƭ ǇƭŀŎŜΧέ 
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St. LukeÙs Adopt a Family Christmas 

2017  

 
 

Together, the St. Luke’s Family collected, wrapped and delivered over 150 gifts, 3 overflowing 
food baskets and the magic of Christmas to 3 families. 

 
Meet the families… 

 
Steven (age 16) and Kasey (age 11), are currently homeschooled by their mother.  Like many 
other families, they are being raised in a single parent environment and are on a fixed food 

assistance income consisting of only $148 a month.  Clothes, Winter Coats, Toys and many gift 
cards were donated to the boys along with a special gift for their mother. 

 
Stephen, Dominic, Lawrence and Gavin (ages ranging from 3 years – 11 years old) were able to 

open gifts consisting of toys (Batman, Footballs, Superhero figurines), clothes and many gift cards to 
some of their favorite stores. Although in Eagles territory, one of the boys loves the Dallas Cowboys 

and was given several Cowboys gifts.  The children live with their father and grandfather…their 
mother is currently hospitalized. 

 
Our 3rd family of 8 children just recently experienced a house fire and lost everything in their 

home.    Their gifts consisted of clothing for the children, toys and gift cards for the family to purchase 
those items in need from many of their favorite stores.  

 
Thank you to everyone that donated not only gifts but to those that donated their time and talents 
to help make this Christmas special for each of the families.  A very special thank you to Santa 

(a.k.a. Don Shifflett) for the special delivery of Christmas Magic to one of the families.  Santa handed 
out gifts to the children and sang a couple of Carols with them. 
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Women Connecting 
Epiphany Retreat 

Theme: A Time to begin Again 
 

Saturday, January 13, 2018 
9:30 am-12 noon 

Memorial Church of St. Luke 
 

Saturday, January 27, 2018 
9:30 am – 12 noon 

Church of the Incarnation 
1505 Makefield Road, Morrisville, PA 19067 

 

WomenConnecting offers participants a safe place to explore together 
the inner path to self-discovery and wholeness. This retreat offers an 
opportunity to learn deep and compassionate listening skills, share 
experiences and stories about the spiritual journey, and cultivate 

awareness of the inner life. 
 

Come with an open mind and an open heart. 
 
 

RSVP and for more information contact: 
Rev. Harriet Kollin at harrietkollin@msn.com 

 
 

Healing Words 
 

“Although no one can go back and make a brand new start, anyone can start from 
now and make a brand new ending.”    -Carl Bard 

 
Submitted by Rosa Michnya 

 
Please submit your own Healing Words to Rosa by hand or email:  rosamias@aol.com 

 
 

mailto:rosamias@aol.com
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the Beloved Physician 
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